Newsletter

Friday 6th July 2018

Dear Parent/Carer,

Thank you for all your support enabling your children to go on their trips, visits and residentials this year - these experiences enrich the curriculum and there have been some very exciting ones this year. Our Year Six children head off to Mersea next week for their final trip at Place Farm; we all hope that the weather holds for them!

Enjoy what promises to be another very sunny weekend (enriched by a rather special game of football on Saturday afternoon)!!

Kind regards

Jane Sendall Headteacher



ATTENDANCE

Whole school attendance 95.2% (+/-0) (Target 96%)

Calendar

Monday 9th July to Wednesday 11th July - Year Six Residential to Mersea

Thursday 12th July - 9:00 Foundation Sports Day, 10:30 Year One to Three Sports Day and Mental Health Awareness Event 2:15

Friday 13th July - 9:00 Years Four to Six Sports Day

Monday 16th July - Reports to parents

Tuesday 17th July - Race for Life morning

Wednesday 18th July - Year Six Graduation 2:00

Thursday 19th July - 'Moving Up' morning for classes and

Foundation Seaside Share Session 1:30

Tuesday 24th July - Last day of the academic year

September

Monday 3rd September and Tuesday 4th September - PD Days Wednesday 5th September - First day of term



Parents attending Year 4, 5 and 6 Sports Day on Friday 13th July

Unfortunately, Friends are unable to man a refreshment stall at this event, so please bring plenty of cold drinks with you.

Year Two had an amazing trip to 'Aerozone Stansted', on Tuesday 3rd July, as part of their 'Jetting Off' Project. The children were a credit to Place Farm and behaved superbly. Thank you to all the staff members who assisted on the trip. Here is a recount of our trip from Year Two pupils Toby Sutton and Mia Eveleigh:

First, we got on the bus, which was nice, and I sat next to Cian. After a while, we arrived at London Stansted Aerozone. Then, we watched a timeline of how Stansted has changed and it made me feel young. After that, we saw a policeman and he told us about what he did at Stansted and then brought in his search dog called Buddy. He was cute. Next, the firemen came and let us use the hose. It felt very powerful. Then we had lunch and I had crisps, sausages, pineapple, a cookie and tropical drink. My lunch filled me up so I was happy. After a while, we watched some aeroplanes taking off and landing. The planes were Easyjet, Ryanair and Thomas Cook. Then we did some activities and guessed the objects from the aeroplane. Eventually, we got back on the coach and went back to school.

We are looking forward to welcoming parents and carers to the Year Two Project Assembly, on Monday 9th July, starting at 2:30pm, in the Main Hall.

